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CCE Announcement 

 

DATE: September 4, 2009  
  
TO:   Public at Large/Parties External to CCE  
 
FROM: David Wickes, D.C., CCE Council Chair  
 Lee Van Dusen, D.C., CCE President 
 
SUBJECT:   Draft Council on Chiropractic Education (CCE) Accreditation Standards Principles & 

Requirements for Accreditation – Available for Public Review and Comment 
 

 
 
As part of the ongoing process to revise its Accreditation Standards, the Council on Chiropractic Education 
(CCE) invites interested parties to submit written comments regarding the first draft of the revised CCE 
Accreditation Standards Principles & Requirements for Accreditation, and the accompanying CCE Meta-
Competencies Policy and Guidelines for DCP Assessment of Meta-Competencies. The Draft Standards can 
be viewed by visiting the CCE website at www.cce-usa.org where a link to the Draft Standards is located. 
To provide feedback or propose modifications to the Draft Standards, please click on the link labeled “Draft 
Standards Comments” on the CCE homepage. Comments must be received by the CCE Administrative 
Office by November 4, 2009, addressed to the attention of: Lee Van Dusen, President, Council on 
Chiropractic Education at the address, fax number, or e-mail address shown below. 
 
The Draft Standards and Meta-Competencies are the result of significant efforts by the CCE Task Force on 
Accreditation Standards Improvement. The Task Force, chaired by G. Lansing Blackshaw, Ph.D., first met 
in July of 2006. Membership of the Task Force included individuals with professional experiences in 
chiropractic and non-chiropractic health sciences education, accreditation, chiropractic professional 
organizations, and chiropractic licensure and regulation. During the Draft Standards development process, 
the Task Force reviewed the accreditation standards of several doctoral level health care professional 
programs along with standards from regional accrediting organizations. In addition, the Task Force held 
informational meetings with a variety of academic, professional organizations, and regulatory stakeholder 
groups to provide opportunities for interactions with representatives of the Task Force. 
 
Following the November 4, 2009 deadline for comments, all received materials will be reviewed by the CCE 
Council and approved modifications will be made to produce the next draft. The second draft will be 
available for public review and comment in 2010. 
 
Organizations receiving this announcement are encouraged to notify their constituents about the Draft 
Standards and the opportunity for public comment.  Persons or organizations not having access to the CCE 
website may contact the CCE Administrative Office to obtain additional information. 
 
 
Those seeking further information regarding the Draft Standards and this process should contact the CCE 

Administrative Office at the address below. 
 
 

The Council on Chiropractic Education® 
8049 N. 85th Way 

Scottsdale, AZ  85258-4321 

Fax: 480.483.7333   Email: cce@cce-usa.org 


